Feedback from West Locality Joint Patient Forum
Wed 8th October 2014
Presentations were given by Dr David Shovlin, GP and West Locality Director for Northumberland CCG and by Cynthia Atkin, Chair of Northumberland Healthwatch.

We were then asked to undertake a round-table discussion considering some of the following questions:-

1. How can the CCG ensure that the locality patient forum has a meaningful voice in shaping services across Northumberland?

2. How might the locality patient forum support the CCG in helping to improve quality in Primary Care?

3. How should the locality patient forum be run?

4. What types of subjects should be discussed?

In our group we focussed our discussion on how our own Corbridge PRG could develop mechanisms for gathering patient feedback on a range of services (both within and outside the practice), how that feedback could then be evaluated and acted upon and then what steps we could take to feed information back to the wider patient population about changes which had been made as a result.
We decided it would be good to develop a portal through which patients could share their views/issues/positive and negative feedback.

We need to ensure that we reach sections of our patient population not represented at our meetings eg housebound/nursing home patients, young people etc.

We wanted to create a dialogue where information flows both ways -  to the PRG and from the PRG.

It is important to see and communicate the changes which have been made as a result of patient feedback thereby encouraging and rewarding participation.

It was suggested that we should have a box – always available in reception into which patients could post comments and criticisms at any time – possibly emptied by a PRG member for collation and presentation at the next PRG meeting.
We could invite people to speak to the group about specific experiences with services (maintaining an element of confidentiality where possible).

We could develop a blog where patients tell their stories in order to help others to learn from their experiences. 
We could interview a GP and present the dialogue either on the website or in the form of a patient newsletter.

The idea of a “Tell us your story” page – either web-based or on paper so patients can make us aware of any difficulties or indeed good experiences of care they have encountered.

Those stories which relate to secondary care (hospital or community based services) could be passed on to the Locality PRG for discussion whilst those relating to GP practice issues could be discussed within our own PRG.

